
September 18, 2017 

Mr. John Lyons 
Acting E~ecutive Director 

Knox County Utility Commission 
P.O. Box 1630 

Barbourville, KY 40906 
606-546-5300 

fax 606-546-3099 
email: knoxcoutility@aol.com 

Kentucky Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 615 
Frankfort, KY 40602-0615 

RE: Request to withdraw application for Case# 2017-00354 

Mr. Lyons: 

RECE\VED 
SEP 21 Z017 

PUBLIC SERVICe 
COMMISSION 

Knox County Utility Commission has been operating the sewer division at a loss since 2013 
when Barbourville Utility Commission raised the rate they charged us from $3.55 to $5.96 per 
thousand gallons. Due to this loss, Knox County Utility Commission filed for a rate increase on 
August 24, 2017. It was then discovered that Barbourville Utility Commission had not filed the 
correct paperwork for the rate increase. It is our understanding that Barbourville Utility 
Commission is in the process of correcting this problem and therefore, Knox County Utility 
Commission would like to withdraw our application for a rate increase until this issue is 
resolved. At such time, Knox County Utility Commission will re-apply for the rate increase. 
Thank you for your consideration into this matter. 

Sincerely, 

{H' 

Office Manager 

Hard of Hearing. Speech Impai red, or Deaf Users. Call 800-648-6056 
KCUC i an equa l opportunity provider and employer. 




